
 Services will be 10:00 a.m. Saturday, January 3, 2015 

at the Phillips Memorial Missionary Baptist Church for Mrs. 

Mary Louise Clark, 83, of Youngstown who entered eternal 

rest on Thursday, December 25, 2014 at the Valley Care 

Northside Medical Center. 

 Mrs. Clark was born June 8, 1931 in Youngstown, a 

daughter of William and Lillie Mae Peaks Clark.  She 

attended East High School.  Mary had been employed in the Environmental 

Department at St. Elizabeth Health Center retiring after 27 years of faithful service.  

She enjoyed cross-word puzzles, social games, and spending time with her family.  

She was an avid Cleveland Cavaliers fan and the Dallas Cowboys. 

 She leaves to mourn her passing but rejoice in her peace, her loving 

daughter, Rose Berry (Paul Vickers) of with whom she resided in Youngstown; 

four sisters, Marie (Raymond) Campbell, Ossie Mae Hardy, and Carolyn Watson 

all of Youngstown; a stepsister, Beatrice Ford of Detroit, MI; a special 

nephew(who like a son) Leodius Clark; 8 grandchildren; 39 great grandchildren; 

and a host of nieces, nephews, other family and friends. 

 Mary was greeted at Heaven’s Gate by her parents; her companion, 

Lawrence Vaughn; and her daughter and son-in-law, Jacqueline and James 

Boatwright; a sister, Naomi Clark; and a brother, Willie James Clark. 

 Friends may call Saturday from 9:00 – 10:00 a.m. at the church.  

Arrangements entrusted to the L. E. Black, Phillips & Holden Funeral Home. 

 The family wishes to extend special thanks to Valerie Tate, Ohio Choices 

and Valley Care Northside Medical Center. 


